
                                                       Town of Millington                                                    

                                   Mayor and Council Meeting Minutes 

                                                  January 11, 2022 

 

Presents:                           

                                           Council Kevin Hemstock 

                                           Council Wayne Starkey 

                                           Council J Eli Manning  

                                            

Town Administrator:     Jo Manning 

Public & Others:             Scott Gornall  

Call Meeting to Order: Vice Mayor Kevin Hemstock called the meeting to order at 6:31pm. 

Minutes of previous meeting: A motion to approve the minutes for the December 14, 2021, 

entered by Council Starkey; a second by Council Manning, a vote of 3-0 was entered. 

Susquehanna Operational Services Report:  Reviewed  

Kent County Sheriff’s Report: Reviewed  

Town Administrator Report:  Reviewed 

Code Enforcement Report: Reviewed 

Rental Property Report: Reviewed 

Engineer’s Report: No Report Received 

 

Old Business:  Resolution 2021-11-Animal Ordinance- Introduction  

New Business:   Scott Gornall from BAON Enterprises gave a presentation on his companies 

that he works with, and the tech-incubator companies wants to come to the east coast of the 

United States. He also wants to bring a non-profit to town to train kids and teens with new 

technology and work with the public school system. With partnering with the town and renting 

a space at Town Hall and using our address BAON enterprises grant writers will be able to apply 

for USDA grants to help the town. Town Administrator Manning is working on a contract with 

BAON Enterprises. 



Sludge Bed project: The popcorn asphalt needs to be repaired and the exhaust pipe also needs 

to be replaced too. We had three bids come in for the project, Town Administrator Manning 

went over the three bids and the cost, Council Starkey entered a motion and second was 

entered by Council Manning, a vote of 3-0 entered for the bid. Bid goes to Getaway; the sludge 

bed will be repaired in the spring.  

It was also brought up that the tractor is too heavy to clean the sludge bed after it is repaired, 

Council Starkey entered a motion and second was entered by Council Manning, vote of 3-0 

entered to assign the task back to Susquehanna to clean the sludge bed. The town is also 

looking into a bobcat with a front-end loader for the sludge bed. 

Board of Appeals Attorney: Town Administrator Manning is writing a letter to Attorney’s to 

Kent and Queen Anne’s County looking for a new Board of Appeals. 

Public trash cans: There is a lot of trash at the corner of Crane and Cypress Street where there is 

a bus stop, Town Administrator Manning would like to put a public trash can there.  Town 

Administrator Manning is looking into the cost and how to anchor it. 

QAC- “Shooting Club” amendment – Town Administrator Manning is going to draft a letter of 

Support and have the Council review it and see if they want to sign it. 

 

 

Public Comments: Town Clerk, Jill Starkey asked if they still wanted to have the dinner with 

covid spiking again, Council decide to cancel for this year. 

 

 

Council Comments: There were no Comments 

 

Correspondence: There was no Correspondence. 

 

With no further business to discuss a motion to adjourn at 8:00 PM was entered by Council 

Hemstock, second by Council Starkey, a vote of 3-0 was entered. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 Jillian Starkey  

Town Clerk 


